Contact: Information Governance Team

Direct Dial: 01724 296224

E-mail: informationgovernanceteam@northlincs.gov.uk

Our Ref: INF 1907095

Date: 27 August 2019

Sian Williams

request-593706-772e9949@whatdotheyknow.com

North Lincolnshire Council

www.northlincs.gov.uk

Becky McIntyre
Director of Governance & Partnerships
Church Square House
30-40 High Street
Scunthorpe
North Lincolnshire
DN15 6NI

INFORMATION DISCLOSURE

Dear Ms Williams

Re: Freedom of Information request INF 1907095

Thank you for your request for information, received by North Lincolnshire Council on 31st July 2019, requesting information about weekly paid rates. I have considered your request in detail and can confirm that the council holds the following information:

Please could you provide the following information in relation to older person's residential care:

- 1. The minimum, maximum and average rates paid weekly to independent providers for the delivery of personal care; and
- 2. The minimum, maximum and average rates paid weekly to independent providers for the delivery of nursing care?

weekly fees paid to older person's care providers for 2019/20	Maximum	Minimum	Average
Older person's residential placement	£1,071.62	£430.00	£497.77
Older person's nursing placement *	£1,071.62	£315.00	£518.20

^{*} Please note that some of the nursing placements maybe jointly funded by Continuing Health Care

If you wish to re-use this information for reasons other than, for example personal use, please see the council's <u>Access to Information Policy</u> for full details of how to request permission to re-use information released in response to a Freedom of Information request.

If you are unhappy about how we have dealt with your request please let me know and I will refer the matter to the council's <u>Information Complaints Policy</u>. Alternatively you can complain using the council's <u>online complaint form</u> on the Contact Us page of the North Lincolnshire Council website.

You also have the right to appeal directly to the <u>Information Commissioner's Office (ICO)</u>, although please note the ICO usually expect the council to have investigated your concerns first.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team North Lincolnshire Council